
UNITED STATES  
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION  

Washington, D.C.  20549  

 

<Replying to AP file No. 3-21292> 

From: Ameritrust Corporation(ATCC) 

 

I wish the Commission endless development. 

 

On July 19, a new Registered Agent (RA) was appointed to Wyoming state, where ATCC was 

registered, and on August 8, a new CEO, director and secretary were registered. 

 

Although ATCC is currently in a difficult situation, it intends to respond to the Commission's 

administrative procedures (litigation) by securing legal and procedural legitimacy. 

 

Below is an annual report on the latest updated Ameritrust Corporation (ATCC) registrations in 

Wyoming state. 

 

Also, I will submit an 8-K report soon. 

 

In order for the new CEO to understand the overall work of ATCC, he needs time to take over the 

company-related data currently kept by the bereaved families of the former chairman (the late 

chairman Lee Seong-yeol). 

 

In addition, it takes a lot of time to secure and submit evidence related to the transfer of ownership 

of Chinese in-kind assets, which is a key issue in this administrative procedure. 

 

Soon, we will appoint a professional securities lawyer to respond to the administrative procedures 

of the Commission.  

OS Received 08/14/2023



 

Therefore, I would like to ask the committee once again to postpone the administrative procedure 

(litigation) for the cancellation of the ATCC's stock registration. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Kim Jong-sun, CEO of Ameritrust Corporation 
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